Vol. LII

December 11, 2022

No. 50

New Testament Scripture Reading

This Week......Revelation 15-18

9:30 am - Sunday School

10:30 am - Worship Service

Worship Leader	Nathan Mast
Advent	
Message	Danny Tice
Message Title	Are You a 'Noah'?
Message Text	Genesis 6-7

Events This Week

Today 12 Noon: CCAGC & Veritas Pancake & Sausage

Fundraiser Meal after the service.

Tuesday 9:00 am: Helping Hands Here.

Friday 6:30 pm: Youth Group Christmas Banquet Here. Next Sunday: Ordination & Installation Service for

Robert Stark.

Next Sunday 12 Noon: Potluck Meal after the morning service.

Announcements

Helping Hands will be held on Tuesday from 9:00 am to 3:30 pm with a covered dish lunch. We will be knotting comforters for CAM; come enjoy the fellowship.

There will be a Leadership Team Meeting this Tuesday, December 13, in the Fellowship Hall. Please continue to keep the Leadership Team in your prayers!

Next Sunday, December 18, we will have an Ordination & Installation Service led by Barry Maust for Robert Stark as Lead Pastor. He will assume the position January 1, 2023. There will also be a Potluck Meal after the service that day. Bring a covered dish to share. Meat and rolls will be provided.

On Sunday, December 25, there will be no Sunday School. We will be meeting for a time of worship at 10:30 am.

Between now and year end, please be timely about turning in any receipts you have for reimbursement. Please have all 2021 receipts turned in by January 7th, 2023 for reporting purposes. If you have any questions, please email treasurer@cherryglade.org. Additionally, if you have not turned in your budget sheet, please do this TODAY by email treasurer@cherryglade.org or FAPC@cherryglade.org or by putting it in Chris Yoder's mailbox.

Music Service on Christmas Eve: The Special Programs Committee invites you to welcome the Warehouse Church Band to the Cherry Glade sanctuary on Saturday, December 24 at 6:30 pm. Come alone or bring a friend, neighbor or even your whole family to celebrate the birth of Christ in music and fellowship.

This Christmas season, Helping Hands is giving you the opportunity to make Care Packs for Refugee Children through CAM. More information on table near mailboxes. We are also making quantities of these kits so money or items for kits are also appreciated.

Helping Hands is collecting warm winter coats both new and gently used for CAM to distribute in Ukraine, Syria, etc. Please place on designated table by Sunday, December 25.

Bible Quizzing Season is here again! It is open to those in 5th-12th grade and is a great opportunity to interact with other local churches and memorize scripture! If you or someone you know is interested, talk to Branden Hershberger or Matthew Maust by Saturday, January 7! We are also looking for coaches and table personnel (Quiz Master, Materials Judge, Scorekeeper). If you are interested in participating in this ministry in this way, contact Branden Hershberger or Matthew Maust ASAP!

If you have a new addition to your family, whether by birth, adoption, or marriage, or if you regularly attend Cherry Glade and would like to have your birthday and anniversary added to our annual church calendar, please get this information to Kim Bender or Denise Yoder by email at kbender24@comcast.net or yoder17@comcast.net or by text/call at 240-321-2568 or 240-321-3100 or Facebook message. If not electronically inclined, you can put the information in their church mailbox.

In conjunction with the Trustees and Leadership Team, we have been discussing the need of hiring part-time Facility Maintenance from within the congregation to care for the facility with the many events held at the church. This position may include various duties depending on the skills of the candidate and the current needs. If you are interested in this position, please contact Chris Yoder by phone at 301-707-3225 or email at fapc@cherryglade.org. Examples of some duties may include repairing leaking faucets, changing light bulbs, ensuring the facilities are in order for upcoming events, etc.

Birthday congratulations to the following this week: Rebecca Hubbard, Michael Glotfelty, Robert Bender, Cheryl V. Maust, Olivia Beitzel, Cameron Beitzel, Corey Hershberger, & Jessie Storey!

Upcoming Events

December 24: Christmas Eve Service at 6:30 pm December 30: Youth Group New Year's Party

December 31: Junior Youth New Year's Eve Party

January 6: Youth Group Bible Study January 7: Bible Quizzing Practice

January 8: Youth Group Committee Meeting

January 13: Youth Group Bowling

January 29: Bible Quiz 1 February 19: Bible Quiz 2 March 12: Bible Quiz 3

March ??: Yearly Congregational Meeting

April 2: Bible Quiz 4

If you have an announcement to put in the bulletin, submit it to Branden Hershberger at bulletin@cherryglade.org by 8:00 am Friday.

Any announcements received after 8:00 will be placed in the following week's bulletin.

nnouncements received after 8:00 will be placed in the following week's built

If you are interested in having your own church mailbox or would like your church mail sent directly to your home, contact Branden Hershberger at admin@cherryglade.org.

Church Building Reservations: To reserve any church facilities, contact Branden Hershberger at admin@cherryglade.org.

Network Calls: Contact Beth Beitzel at (301) 616-8887, Darla Tice at (301) 895-3949, or Branden Hershberger. If you are on the church network list and would like to hear the latest messages, you can call "One Call Now" at (877) 698-3261.

To sign up for text alerts, text ALERT to 22300.

Lost and Found Items are kept in the Welcome Center drawer closest to the glass walkway in the Narthex. Lost and Found coats are hanging on the coat rack closest to that Welcome Center.

